Lane Community College


May 7, 2008

Budget Committee

Page 3

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING
May 7, 2008

Budget Committee members in attendance included Bob Ackerman, Pat Albright, Roger Hall, Paul Holman, Susie Johnston, Tony McCown, Chris Matson, Marston Morgan, Stefan Ostrach, Pat Riggs-Henson, Dennis Shine, Chris Turek, Carmen Urbina, and Rick Yecny.
Also in attendance were President Mary Spilde, Vice President Sonya Christian, and Associate Vice President Greg Morgan.

1.  Call to Order

Chair Yecny called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.

1a.  Agenda

No changes were made to the agenda.
1b.  Approval of April 22, 2008, minutes

Riggs-Henson moved to approve the minutes from the April 22, 2008, budget committee meeting.  Shine seconded.  
Motion passed unanimously

2.  Statements from the Public (Max 3 minutes each)

Dennis Gilbert, Physics instructor, asked the budget committee to base their decisions on reality and not hope.  Decisions should be based on the actual problems and not the hopes for solving the problems.
Jim Salt, Sociology instructor, referred to the budget recalculations he distributed at the last meeting and stated that the figures have been confirmed with the CFO.  He also asked the committee to remember board policy A.080, which states that the president shall “establish current compensation and benefits which do not deviate materially from the professional market for the skills employed, are competitive, and are consistent with board-approved collective bargaining agreements.”  He also stated that the Director of the Oregon Community College Association had recently given a report that state funding for community colleges will be increased by 10 percent.
3.  Responses to information requests

Greg Morgan presented information in response to requests, including:
· Differences between budget projections and the actual budget
· Compensation Allowance Calculation Summary

· Examples of Budget Requirements 

· Matching Principle

· Faculty Professional Development

· Food Services Deficit

· Comparative Salaries

· College Insurance Contributions

· Student FTE per FT Faculty

· Cost of Credit FTE Production

· Expenditure Comparisons

· Tuition Comparison

The committee asked why Salt’s budget recalculations were incorrect.  Morgan and Spilde explained that Salt’s numbers were based on earlier budget projections instead of the actual budget for next year.  At this time of year, the projections are compared with the actuals to come up with the budget for the following year.  Morgan referred again to how the projections and the actual budget are not the same and gave example of changes that were incorporated in the actual budget that are not included in the projections.  Now that a proposed budget has been identified, the projections are no longer an appropriate basis for budget planning.
Greg Morgan’s presentation will be e-mailed to budget committee members.  

Craig Taylor, Director of Institutional Research Assessment and Planning, provided a response to committee information requests, which included:
· Enrollment increases during other economic downturns

· Yearly Retention Rate

The increase in insurance rates is now confirmed at 6 percent, and the college is able to reduce the rate even further with a buy down of 1.5 percent, leaving the rate at 4.5 percent.  The committee questioned where that money would go.  Spilde explained that the college had allowed 1 million dollars for an increase in compensation and benefits.  The lower rate for insurance increases will free up more of the $1 million for compensation.  

Marston Morgan asked what would happen next year if unexpected revenue comes in.  Hall responded that there are many places to direct those funds, for example, restoring the remainder of the ending fund balance and filling employee vacancies.
4.  Update from President Spilde

Spilde reported that the college is currently working on a comprehensive plan for international education at the college which will be done by the end of the academic year.  Oregon community colleges will be doing a very aggressive ask from the legislature, but we need to be realistic about what is possible while we work really hard to get that money.  Any funding obtained in that request would not be available until fiscal year 2010.
5.  Budget Committee Discussion

The committee agreed that it is not likely that more funding will come from the state for next year, and therefore the college needs to deal with the reality of the situation and develop the budget with existing funds.  Members felt that the proposed budget document is sufficient as a short term document, but many would like to see long term solutions for solving Lane’s budget problems. 
Members would like to see the college continue to put energy into international student recruitment, as well as marketing efforts not only in the international arena but overall as well.
6.  Information Requests 

· Albright asked to see how much anticipated revenue is based on property taxes
· Marston Morgan requested job market follow up information

7.  Next meeting.
The next meeting of the Budget Committee will be held at 5 p.m. on Wednesday, May 14, 2008.  Some time will set aside for public comment.  Committee members were asked to e-mail questions to the budget office to allow time for responses to go out before the meeting.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Approved:

______________________________
   ______________________________

Rick Yecny, Chair
                     Date
   Mary Spilde, President

  Date

Recorded by:  Donna Zmolek

Assistant to the President/Board
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